
Message from the Pastor 
Hello Church! 
 
It’s summer time, and lately it feels like so much is going back to “normal.” This is both exciting and exhausting. It’s exciting 
to get back to the things that bring us joy, but it is exhausting when the busy schedules resume. And this makes me think: 
what did we learn from this past year that we can take with us as we return to normalcy?  
 
Here’s what I’ve learned:  
 Not everything needs to be in-person. Especially in the winter when most of us don’t want to run out in the dark for 

another meeting (church, school, clubs). While in-person meetings are beneficial, sometimes being able to “Zoom” from 
home is a blessing.  

 Family time is important. When we overschedule and overcommit, we lose time with our loved ones. Prioritizing our 
family over activities is something we will hopefully continue to do after this pandemic is over. 

 Mental Health is essential and needs to be destigmatized. There has been a lot of progress in this field, but we still have 
a ways to go. In one of my latest Mental Health first aid trainings, we learned that while mental illness is something that 
affects people in different ways (depression, anxiety, etc.), Mental HEALTH is something we all need to maintain. Just 
like we maintain our body’s physical health, we also need to practice maintaining our mental health. For me, the best 
ways to maintain my mental health are prayer, exercise, and meditation. 

 The words we say online matter. We all spent a lot of time online this year, and hopefully we’ve all learned that those 
jabs that we say to people online hurt just as must as the things we say to one another in-person. Sometimes words we 
say online can even hurt in unintentional ways when we’re not careful.   

 And last but definitely not least: God is everywhere. This year we learned that we could “go to church” and worship God 
from home, and the reason is because God is everywhere. We can find God in nature, we can experience God when we 
worship online or in-person. We can be the hands and feet of God when we’re helping someone physically or from a 
distance. God is everywhere, and everywhere we go, we take God with us.  

 
Have you sat down and reflected on what you’ve learned from this past year? What will you take with you as normalcy 
resumes? What will you leave in the past, realizing that it caused you more harm than good? Hopefully you, like me, have 
realized that nothing is more important than faith and family. To steal a line from one of my favorite sermon stories, 
“everything else is just commentary.” 
 
In Christ, 
Pastor Elizabeth 
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“Now faith, hope, and 
love abide, these 

three, and the greatest 
of these is love.”  

1 Cor 13:13 

Steadfast God, we stand 

in awe of Your beauty and 

Your grace: Your beauty 

that lights the heavens 

and sprouts the seed, 

Your grace that sweetens 

our lives and meets our 

every need. 

Rev. Doug Gray 

Dunkirk Camp and Conference Center is 
open for summer camps! Kids can be a 
part of the full UCC Youth experience by 
heading to Dunkirk Camp this summer! 
 
Check out www.dunkirkcc.com to 
register! 
 
There is a First Time Camper discount of 
$100 when promo code FTC is entered.  
 
Your kids 
can join 
other Zion 
UCC kids 
and youth 
at camp 
this 
summer!  

Summer        

Worship begins 

July 4th! 

When weather is permitting 

and the praise band is play-

ing, we’re going to worship 

outside this summer!  

Bring a lawn chair and find 

a nice spot to sit in the 

courtyard (metal chairs will 

also be provided).  

Summer worship is 

at 9:30am! 

http://www.dunkirckcc.com/


Church Events 

• Bible Study ► Every Monday and 
Tuesday at 1pm on Facebook Live (in 
person Bible Study will resume on 
Wednesdays in the fall) 

• Summer Sunday School ► Sundays at 
9:30, starting July 11th 

• Nursery ► Open and staffed at 9:30am 

• Summer Worship ► Every Sunday at 
9:30am. Outdoor when weather 
permitting and praise band is playing. 

• Food Pantry ► Open Every Monday 
from 11am to 1pm 

• July 24th, 11am ► Women’s Fellowship, 
presentation by Erin Grady on “Birthday 
Buddies” for foster children. 

• July 20th, 6pm ► Trustees Meeting 

• July 16-18th ► Lay Pastoral Care 
training www.zionuccton.com/training   

• July 18th ► Baptism of Genevieve 
Knowles 

• July 31st ► Drive Through Community 
Dinner (last Saturday of every month) 
from 5pm to 6pm or until food runs out.  

• AA ► Wednesdays at 8pm,              
       Saturdays at 10am 

• SAVE THE DATE: Vacation Bible 
School, August 16-20, 9-11:30am, 
register www.zionucctonc.om/VBS 

 

 

Support Plymouth 

Crossroads (helping 

homeless teens) by 

purchasing a ticket 

from Pastor Elizabeth 

for $12! 



GETTING TO KNOW YOU 
(Get to know our lay leaders in the church. New bios will be included each month.) 

John Pauling 

Hi everyone. My name is John Pauling. I've been a member of 
Zion UCC since 2015 and I'm honored to currently serve on 
the Board of Trustees. I help to coordinate fundraising activi-
ties for our church which include our basket raffles, meat 
raffles, and our upcoming BBQ Chicken Fundraiser. As you 
know, fundraising is a team event. At church, you may have 
heard of "the 3 J's". That is myself, Joyce Dolce, and Jeff Quin-
ton (my husband). The three of us lead many of our fundrais-
ing activities. But, of course, it takes the efforts and support of 
the entire congregation and community to make any event a 
success. My interest in fundraising began about 14 years ago 
when I started as a volunteer at the SPCA Serving Erie County. 
Shortly after becoming volunteers, Jeff and I co-facilitated a 
volunteer-run, annual rummage sale event (called Rummage 
4 Rover - or R4R). The event ran for 4 consecutive years and in 
that time we raised almost $30,000 for the shelter. In fact, 
R4R is what brought Jeff and I to the church! After our 2nd 
year running R4R, we quickly realized that we needed a larger 
venue. It was then that our dear friend, Marilyn Stewart, in-
troduced us to Zion and we ended up renting Kuck Hall. We 
quickly realized what a loving community Zion had to offer 
and the rest was history. Jeff and I live in Tonawanda with our 
4-year old dog, Buster (who, of course, was adopted from the 
SPCA). We enjoy our time working around the house on our 
1/2 acre lot and enjoying the outdoors as much as possible!   

James Cousins 

James Cousins has been a member of Zion's Board of Trus-
tees since 2012, and an active member of the congregation 
since 2010.  James and his family originally came to Zion 
after buying their very first home only one block from the 
church.  A flyer delivered by a congregant was the hook!   
 
In 2018, after working with church leadership to revise the 
Constitution and ByLaws, James became Chair of the Board 
of Trustees.  Assisted by the superb members of the Board, 
James has overseen the largest growth in Zion's endow-
ment in our recorded history, and has seen the Board take 
a more active role in the care and maintenance of the 
Church's infrastructure.     
 
James is an attorney and partner at an Amherst-based liti-
gation firm where he supervises fifteen attorneys in addi-
tion to carrying his own caseload.  His wife, Sarah, is a pro-
fessor of history at the University at Buffalo.  Together they 
have four daughters: Ainsley, Emma, Zoey and Lucy.   
 
James is a graduate of the University at Buffalo School of 
Law and Dickinson College.  A native of southwest Pennsyl-
vania, James was an Eagle Scout and All-State swimmer for 
Peters Township High School.  James is an avid chess play-
er, hunter, and golfer when he can find any free time.   
James is also an officer in the New York Guard State De-
fense Force where he currently holds the rank of Captain 
and presently serves an Area Command (Brigade) staff 
officer.  In this capacity, James has deployed on active duty 
several times, most recently to assist New York's military 
response to the COVID-19 Pandemic and has played a role 
in responding to no fewer than eleven natural disasters 
which prompted a military response in the last four years. 









Deadline extended to July 9th to register 
Limited to 30 people 


